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The Greater Southwest Aero Modelers, Inc. is 
a nonprofit organization. Membership is 
nondiscriminatory and open to anyone who 
agrees to abide by Club By-Laws.  A 
condition of membership for insurance 
purposes is current affiliation with the 
Academy of Model Aeronautics (AMA).  Our 
flying field is located at 6903 Randol Mill 
Road, 1/4 mile east of exit 26 off of Loop 820 
at N 32Á46.895ô W 97Á 12.361ô.  Visitors are 
welcome whenever the gate is unlocked.  
Free flight training instruction is available to 
members from 6:00 PM to dusk on Monday 
and Wednesday while Daylight Savings Time 
is in effect.  Regular Club meetings are held 
on the second Tuesday of each month at 7:30 
PM at the McDonalds Restaurant, 769 Air-
port Freeway, Hurst TX  76053.  The 
McDonalds is on the south access road just 
east of Precinct Line Road. 
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http://www.flygsw.org 

President .....................  Darrell Abby ......................  (817) 692-7380 
Vice President(s) .........  Lewie Moore .....................  (682) 553-2806 
Secretary ....................  Frank Rowell .....................  (817) 265-2471 
Treasurer .....................  Bob McDuff .......................  (817) 939-6131 
Newsletter Editor ........  Roy Baker .........................  (817) 455-0922 

April 2017 

 AMA Gold 
 Leader Club 

 
Next Meeting: 
April 11 2017 
7:30pm 

 
McDonalds 

769 Airport Fwy 
Hurst, TX  76053 

 
 

Presidentôs Notes 

If you missed the first óFun Flyô of 
the season, you missed a good 
one. Despite the weather fore-
cast, the morning was perfect. Six 
participants (and timers/judges/
spotters) had a blast in 3 non-
threatening games. Although, 
Mike Kopf did have some bad 
luck. Barry Ponder walked away 
with the Winnerôs Cup. Watch for 
the next one and come join in. 
The quad copter field is beginning 
to generate some new member-
ship interest. More improvements 
are being considered. Spread the 
word to your friends to come take 
a look. Two or 3 scout troops are 
on tap for our April 29 TAG day 
coordinated by Mike Kopf. Re-
member, it takes a lot of club help 
to assist the youngsters and in-
structors for this event; please 
come and help. Secondly, if you 
know of any kids age 11 or older, 
feel free to invite them to come 
experience our RC hobby that 
morning. 
 
Be kind to your fellow modelers 
by wiping any gas/nitro spills from 
the work tables. Most of us carry 
papers towels or rags; please use 
them. A cousin subject in this 
grass growing/greening season: 
please be conscious of fuel spills 
on the infield, ie, donôt do it. 
See you at the field.  
 

Darrell Abby, President 

It's planning time for the Texas Scale 
Championships 2017 
This year it is Saturday, June 3, 2017 -
site Greater Southwest Aeromodelers  in 
Fort Worth 
Grass field--turbines are not allowed 
Electric Turbines-electric Ducted Jets are 
allowed 
We are going to fly the usual 4 rounds on 
Saturday,  The Texas Champion will be 
selected from TOTAL of all scores.(yes it 
is tough to do)     Personalized Plaques 
1st, 2nd, 3rd in All class 
 
We have added a NEW EVENT for the 
first time anywhere (that I know of) 
SCALE ELECTRIC EVENT 
no static --- take it out of the box and fly 
if you want 
 
9 flying manuevers--you chose -should 
be like the real plane-ex. B17 shouldn't 
do LOOPS 
hand launch-belly landing will not be 
judged 
 
Electric Event divided into Military and 
Civilian Classes 
Personalized Plaques 1st, 2nd, 3rd in All 
class 
 
Take a look at the attached flyer 
Post it at your club flying field 
Put it in your club newsletter 
 
Come out and play 
This is the only scale contest in Texas.  
 
As usual some of the BEST PILOTS and 
most Outstanding Scale planes you will 
ever see. 
If you can't fly---come out and watch--It 
will be EXCITING 
 
See you there 
if you have questions call or write 
 
 
  
Lawrence Harville 
817-781-9817 
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Tail Spinner Submissions 
 
Items for the Tail Spinner are due by the 
25th of the month.  Remember that ads 
are free to members.  Send them to: 
 

Roy Baker 
(817) 545-4031 

(817) 455-0922 (cell) 
 

(e-mail)  reb2ntx@verizon.net 
 

Anyone can be an event 
coordinator.  
 
New type events are 
welcome with club approval. 
   
Fun-flyôs are totally 
informalðvolunteer and 
coordinate with me;  
Any date including a 
Sunday.   
 
(S) Indicates AMA 
sanctioned event. 

 
Jimmy Stanford, 
Event Coordinator 
(202) 725-5565 or  
rescuejim@yahoo.com   

Sat after 
Meeting 

Work Day ï 09:00 every Sat-
urday following the monthly 
meeting 

GSW Officers 

April 29 TAG (Take-Off and Grow) Mike Kopf?? 

May ?? Warbirds Over Lake 
Benbrook 

FW Thunderbirds 

May 20 Biplane Fun Fly  (S) Darrell Abby 

Jun 3 US Scalemaster Qualifier (S) Lawrence Harville 

Jun 10-
11 

Warbirds over Frisco NDRCC 

Jul 1 Independence Day Fun Fly Chuck Rovell 

Sep 12 Big Bird TBD 

Oct 14 All-Scale Fly-In Barry Ponder 

Nov 4 NEED Food Drive & Fun-
Fly 

Chuck Rovell 

Nov 4 Control Line Event Stephen Jeansonne 

Nov 5 Annual party ïLocation TBD GSW Officers 

Dec 2 Toys for Tots  (may move to 
earlier date) 

Chuck Rovell & ?? 

TBD GSWA Float Fly TBD 

mailto:darrellabby@att.net
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March Secretaryôs 
Report 

 
The March business meeting was 
called to order by President Darrell 
Abby on March 14, 7:30PM at the 
McDonald's Restaurant Precinct Line 
#25270-769 Airport Freeway, Hurst, 
TX 76053 
 
Business Meeting Minutes 
The February 2017 meeting minutes 
were approved as written by 
attending members by a show of 
hands. 
 
New Members/Visitors 
Otto Reyes from Puerto Rico has 
joined and has requested training. 
Kelly Routers has joined and flys 
helicopters and gyro copters. 
 
Treasurer's Report 
Treasurer Bob McDuff reported all 
bills are paid. Our fixed operating 
costs have been estimated. They 
include, water, garbage, porta-potty, 
Tru Green lawn service, gasoline and 
electricity. Bob estimates there are 
sufficent funds to cover these 
expenses. 
 
Field Report 
Vice-President Lewie Moore stated 
that during the last work party the 
tables were cleaned, parking bumpers 
installed and painted and the shelter 
was lowered in one place to facilitate 
rain drainage. We will need to start 
mowing. The first one is scheduled 
for Friday March 17. The new reel 
mowers are doing a much better job 
than the old ones. On the next work 
day, not yet scheduled, a new 
starting stand for large airplanes, 
designed by Steve Rogers will be 
installed. 
 
Events 
Event coordinator Jimmy Stanford 
listed the upcoming events. These 
events and their times can be found 
on the club website. A fun fly was 
held this last Saturday hosted by 
Darrell Abby. All participants had a 
great time. Barry Ponder won the 
winners cup. 
The Weatherford swap meet is this 
weekend. On Saturday a symposium 
will be held by Darrell Abby at the 
swap meet. See the club website and 
newsletter for details. 
In order to avoid bad weather at the 
toy drive we'll attempt to get an 
earlier date. 

There is interest in a float fly. 
Arrangements with the property 
owner need to be done. 
Three Boy Scout Troops have been 
invited to the TAG event. 
Help is needed for the Scale Masters 
event in June. Contact Lawrence 
Harville if you can help out. 
 
Instructor's Report 
Instructor Coordinator Bob McDuff 
stated there are no trainees at this 
time. 
 
Old Business 
We have discovered we are not 
eligible for state sales tax exemption. 
Darrell Abby said he has received 
calls about our Quad track. 
A discussion about quads and multi-
rotor aircraft questioning use of the 
runway was held. The field rules state 
that these aircraft may overfly the 
runway when no fixed wing flying is 
taking place. The opposite is also in 
effect. No fixed wing aircraft may 
over fly the multi-rotor quad area 
when in use by these aircraft. 
The new quad track will be modified 
to make it more flyable. 
Field Marshall Barry Ponder asked 
that members police up after 
themselves, and clean up fuel spills 
on the tables. 
 
New Business 
As required by the by-laws, President 
Darrell Abby reported that the 
following annual reports have been 
filed for 2017. The ñNo Tax Due 
Reportò has been filed with the state 
of Texas and IRS form 990-N has 

 been filed with the IRS. 
Darrell Abby said that the officers 
have discussed setting up a rainy day 
savings account. We could do this 
now with a fixed amount or later in 
the year with left over funds. 
Herb Koven suggested we purchase a 
safety deposit box to store club 
records. Tim Lovett suggested we 
purchase a fire proof box. 
Roy Baker wants an event flyer or 
announcement from event CDs to 
post in the newsletter. He also would 
like to get pictures from members of 
their activities. 
 
Model Of The Month   
Jerry Burton presented his Ace 
Seamaster built from a kit. He 
modified the tail and it now flies 
ñsquirrelyò. It is powered by an 
OS .46 engine. 
 
Drawing 
Bill Tarver donated two gift 
certificates from Roy's Hobbies for the 
drawing. Tim Lovett and Frank Rowell 
won them. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
 
Frank Rowell, Secretary 
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March 2017 Fun Fly 


